


Report of the Planning and Implementation (P&I) Committee
Monday 21st March 2022 at 7:30pm

PRESENT 	Cllr. A Walmsley, Chairman presiding. 
Cllrs. J Britt, M Lowe, P Culver & A Ratcliffe.
V Woollven, R Greenwood, R Young
L Westcott (Clerk) 

Public Participation
No members of the public in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence:
Apologies received and accepted from Cllrs. M Cockett, K Hammond, S Heeley & N Osborne as well as P McCreery.

2. Declarations of Interest:
V Woollven and R Greenwood declared a conflict of interest arising from the land to the rear of Tithe Barn, N Osborne and P Culver declared a conflict of interest to land to the east of Old School Close, J Britt declared a conflict of interest in relation to the Inkstand Cattery site, members of the group who stand on LPC declared an interest in relation to William Pitt Field. All declared conflicts of interest are non-pecuniary; this also relates to all previously declared conflicts of interest.

3. Minutes from P&I Committee Meeting 21st February 2022
All agreed the minutes were an accurate record of the meeting. Points to note:
a. Cllr. A Walmsley has contacted Penenden Heath Homes
b. Abbey Homes contact made and meeting to be arranged

4. Planning Applications to be considered
a. Village Stores – MBC enforcement are reviewing the lighting concerns
b. 62 Maidstone Road – This was a pre-application submission by a local resident who is proposing 4 houses on the triangle of land between the A20 and the Maidstone Road. It was considered that this site would not be a suitable or practicable proposition. We will however await the official application from MBC which will provide further detail prior to generating comment. 
c. Yew Tree Cottage – proposal for parking bay, Cllr. A Ratcliffe stated that the adjacent property’s similar application was refused and it would make more sense to turn the parking bay to be in line with the road. 
ACTION Cllr. A Walmsley to find previous comments
ACTION Cllr. J Britt to talk to owner/contractor on site

5. Update on Workplan 
a. Land rear of Loder Close – Cllr. A Walmsley reported that the latest newsletter has been received and circulated.
b. Heathlands – MBC have emailed Cllr. J Britt to request a meeting with LPC, Cllr. J Britt is drafting a response as there are some points made in the request that are not true and this should be highlighted. 
All responses to the Local Plan are available on the MBC website, although some are very difficult to find.
ACTION R Greenwood to find all previous requests for information from MBC on Heathlands.
c. East Lenham Farm – No new information.
d. New sports and recreation ground – Cllr. M Lowe reported that the working group have met and discussions are ongoing regarding the best way to manage the site.
e. Countryside, Old Ham Lane – Cllr. J Britt reported that we are still waiting for the s106 agreement for the sale of the strip of land at the WPF.

6. Neighbourhood Plan Review
Cllr. J Britt reported that the working group will meeting every other Friday.

7. Updates on other Development
a. Ward Boundary Review – Cllr. J Britt reported that the draft has been circulated and agreed in principle at full council.
b. Abbey Homes street names – MBC have replied to the proposed street names and were appreciative of the time spent on research, the following points were made:
i. There is already a ‘Chamberlain Avenue’ in Maidstone and we do not allow direct duplication of road names as it causes confusion and mis-delivery issues.  The name ‘Chamberlain’ can certainly be used but with a different road ending.  Propose ‘Chamberlain Way’
ii. ‘Maple Leaf’ is unique however the proposed road ending of Crescent doesn’t fit this type of road.  The road is not a crescent and has two branches off the main section.  Propose ‘Maple Leaf Drive’.  We issue ‘Drive’ to roads that have no through route.
iii. In regards to ‘Anna Essinger Way’, this is actually a walkway, no traffic is allowed and therefore the ending should be ‘Walk’.  We prefer not to use a full name i.e. Christian and Surname because it makes the road name quite a mouthful to say, so just as ‘Chamberlain’ has been proposed without the Christian name.  Proposed ‘Essinger Walk’.
All agreed to these slight changes to those that were proposed.
ACTION L Westcott to respond to MBC.
c. Paddocks section S104 agreement for sewerage across LPC land – no new information
ACTION Cllr. J Britt to chase Halletts.

8. Highways Improvement Plan
a. Lenham Heath – 30mph boundary options  - no update.
ACTION Cllrs. K Hammond and S Heeley to update committee at next meeting
b. Sandway Village gateway sign – L Westcott has received information from the insurance company about how to proceed with the claim. Three quotes were requested but Cllr. J Britt stated that the Highways Authority have to complete the work so it is not possible to get three quotes.
ACTION L Westcott to respond to insurance company.

9. Matters Arising from Planning Decisions
None reported.

10. Date of next meeting
Date of next meeting confirmed for 25th April 2022.

Meeting closed at 21:35
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